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Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Budget 

(352) 674-1920 
 

Community Standards 
(352) 751-3912 

 
Community Watch 

(352) 753-0550 
 

Property Management 
(352) 753-4022 

 
Finance Customer Service 

(352) 750-0000 
 

Human Resources 
(352) 674-1905 

 
Public Safety 

(352) 205-8280 
 

Purchasing 
(352) 751-6700 

 
Recreation Administration 

(352) 674-1800 
 

Risk Management 
(352) 674-1828  

 
Utility Operations 

(352) 751-3939 

www.DistrictGov.org 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 
scheduled maintenance: 
 La Hacienda Recreation Center 

The La Hacienda Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on July 6th. 

 Paradise Family Pool 

The Paradise Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on July 1st. 

 Paradise Recreation Center 

The Paradise Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on June 29th. 

 Summerhill Pool Parking Lot 

The Summerhill Pool Parking Lot will be closed for maintenance July 8th through 
July 12th. 

 Saddlebrook Recreation Center Parking Lot 

A portion of the Saddlebrook Recreation Center Parking Lot will be closed through 
the end of July. 

 Hibiscus Tennis Courts 

The Hibiscus Tennis Courts will be closed for maintenance until further notice. 

 Laurel Manor Recreation Center 

The Laurel Manor Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance July 1st through 
August 4th. 

 Bridgeport Shuffleboard Courts 

The Bridgeport Shuffleboard Courts will be closed until further notice. 

 Coconut Cove Tennis Courts 

The Coconut Cove Tennis Courts will be closed for maintenance until further notice. 

 Big Cypress Card Room 

The Big Cypress Card Room will be closed for maintenance June 29th through July 
2nd.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Join Us! 

Please join us as we open The Villages Public Safety Department Station #47 and 
new District Customer Service Center Satellite Office!  The satellite office will pro-
vide the opportunity to receive the following services in a new convenient location! 

Resident ID Card services    Obtain Gate Access Cards 

Obtain Guest IDs & Pay Executive Trail Fees Obtain Bond Information 

Register for Community Watch Programs 

 

We hope to see you there!! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The District Customer Service Center and all District Administrative Offices will be 
closed on Thursday, July 4, 2019 in observance of Independence Day.  We will 
resume normal business hours on Friday, July 5th.  For additional information, 
please contact the District Customer Service Center at (352) 753-4508.  

 CDD Orientation will not be held on Thursday, July 4th. 

 

Sanitation Information 

Sanitation collection will not be impacted in Village Community Development 
District No. 12 

Village Community Development Districts 1-11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you live in the Lake County portion of The Villages, please contact Lake County 
Solid Waste at (352) 343-3776 for information on your 
sanitation schedule.  If you live in the Lady Lake portion of The 
Villages, please contact Waste Management at (352) 787-4416 
for additional information.   

Happy Independence Day! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 

Independence Day Holiday 

The recreation centers, outdoor facilities and swimming pools will remain open for 
your enjoyment on Thursday, July 4, 2019. The Recreation Offices and Fitness 
Clubs will be closed Thursday, July 4, 2019 in observance of Independence Day. 

 

Guest ID card services, trail fees and activity registration will be available July 4th 
from 8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m. at La Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower and 
Rohan Regional Recreation Centers.   

 

Additional Closing Information  

• Recreation activities will end at 6:00 p.m. and the centers will close at 9:00 p.m. 
on July 4th. 

• Outdoor facilities & swimming pools will close at dusk. 

 

Enjoy your Independence Day!  If you have any questions or need further 
information, please contact your nearest recreation center or call Recreation 
Administration at 352-674-1800. 

Laurel Manor Regional Recreation Center Closure 

In our efforts to keep the recreation facilities in optimal condition, the Laurel 
Manor Regional Recreation Center will be closed for renovations beginning 
Monday, July 1, 2019 through Sunday, August 4, 2019.  Work will include new 
floors in the common areas and fitness club, lobby furniture and an updated staff 
desk in the fitness club.  All outdoor facilities will remain open until Sunday, 
July  21, 2019 when they will be closed through August 4th.   Please contact your 
Resident Lifestyle Volunteer Group leader for specific club information and 
meeting times.       

If you have any questions, contact Recreation Administration at 352-674-
1800.  Please continue to visit www.DistrictGov.org for future updates and any 
possible changes. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 

Trail & Pathways 

The many trails and pathways provide residents of The Villages the opportunity to 
explore the natural beauty of Florida’s environment.  Signage along the pathways 
indicate the combination of activities to enjoy. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

National Park & Recreation Month 

July is National Park & Recreation Month! We want to celebrate everything that 
makes The Villages Recreation & Parks programs fun, joyful and full of 
excitement!  This year’s theme is GAME ON! So start lacing up your fun shoes and 
get ready to get in the game! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District 

Ciraco Underground Inc. is scheduled to begin the McLawren Drainage Project on 
Wednesday, June 26, 2019.  The project is scheduled to be completed in 150 days. 

Our contractor will do everything possible to minimize your inconvenience.  For the 
SAFETY of our crews and the residents, we ask that you reschedule any work or 
deliveries while the area in front of your home is under construction, as they may be 
denied access. Only residents, emergency vehicles, and garbage pickup will have 
immediate access during the construction.     

There will be intermittent road closures for the duration of the project.   

Starting Tuesday, June 25, 2019 a short section of Calumet Avenue will 
be closed for approximately 30 days.  If you do travel thru the 
construction area PLEASE drive slowly and watch for and listen to 
directions by the contract workers and follow the road detour 
directional signage.  

Our goal is to give you a new storm drain system that will last a maximum life with 
the LEAST amount of inconvenience. Your cooperation is GREATLY 
APPRECIATED.  If you have any questions during the work there will be someone 
on site to help.  

For any further questions, please contact District Property Management at 352-753-
4022. 

Multi Modal Path Signs 

The Multi Modal Path Discussion Group Guide Sign project is 
under construction. Starting  Monday, July 1, 2019, the contractor 
will be onsite to commence installation of the new multi-modal 
trail guide signs on the new posts they previously installed. 
Completion of the project is expected in August 2019. 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 

What is a Solid Waste Management Plan? 

A strategic plan to ensure that the North Sumter County Dependent District 
(NSCUDD), Sumter Sanitation, solid waste program remains safe, effective, 
efficient, and environmentally sound for the future. 

If you were one of the several hundred people in attendance at the NSCUDD Board 
Meeting last week for the “State of the Industry for Solid Waste and Recycling” 
presentation presented by the District and our solid waste provider JACOBS, you 
heard many factors directing the future of solid waste and recycling programs. 

Did you know that 100 Tons of Household Waste is collected each collection day in 
Districts 1 through 11?  Along with 55 tons of Recyclables, 125 Tons of Yard Waste, 
plus any bulk items collected, this amounts to about 400 Tons per week!  That’s a 
lot of trash!  Another interesting fact is the recycling rate.  In 2018, The Villages 
recycling rate was 37.1%, compared to the US recycling rate of 34.7% in 2015. 

If you have been keeping up with the news you know that China has halted 
Recyclable Imports.  So now what?  That, along with many other questions are all 
part of developing a Solid Waste Management Plan.  Some other questions may 
include: 

 Can we sustainably recycle more waste? 

 How do we remain flexible to changing markets for recyclables? 

 What alternatives are available for the disposal of solid waste? 

 What changes can be made to the solid waste and recycling programs to be more 
cost-effective? 

These questions, with many others will need to be addressed and determined while 
developing a Solid Waste Management Plan for The Villages.  This is just the 
beginning!  Please stay tuned for the next meeting on the future of solid waste and 
recycling coming in August!  Stay tuned to future Weekly Bulletins and 
www.DistrictGov.org for more information.  To view a copy of last week’s 
presentation, please visit www.DistrictGov.org.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Executive Golf Course Closures 

The Mangrove Executive Golf Course will re-open for play on Monday, July 1st.  
After a much needed rest and rehabilitation, quality course conditions are back and 
ready for golf rounds to be played.  We thank you for your patience while the course 
recovered. 

 

In our efforts to keep the Executive Golf Courses in optimal condition, the following 
courses will remain closed until further notice. 

•Bogart 

•Redfish Run 

This is a planned early maintenance recovery program to ensure quality conditions. 
We apologize for the inconvenience. If you have any questions or need additional 
information on this transition, please contact District Executive Golf Course 
Maintenance at 352-674-1885. 

Information Provided by... 

Did You Know?? 

Construction began last week on a brand new practice green that will serve 
residents and guests playing the Bogart and Bacall Executive courses.  We 
appreciate your patience during this process and we look forward to opening this 
new green for play at the end of the summer.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irrigation Schedules 

Did you know that each lot in The Villages has been assigned 2 days per week to 
irrigate?  

Your schedule and other pertinent information about irrigating can be found by 
clicking on the Water Wisdom icon on the www.DistrictGov.org web page: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click on ‘Irrigation Schedules’ near the top right corner of the page.  

Happy Watering!  

Did You Know?? 

The Shay Gate located at 1000 Shay Boulevard and Griffin Ave in Lady Lake is a 
one-of-a-kind gate house that does NOT have gate arms.  Effective July 1, 2019, 
the duties and procedures of the on site Gate Attendants at the Shay Gate will 
change.  Beginning in July, the Gate Attendants will be on site to provide quality 
customer service such as acknowledging users and using the hand held “SLOW” 
sign instead of a hand held “STOP” sign.  The use of this sign is intended to reduce 
vehicle speeds entering through the gate.  

 

As always, please use caution and reduce speed when entering or exiting a gate.  If 
you have questions or need additional information, please contact Community 
Watch at (352) 753-0550. 

Information Provided by... 



 

 

 

 Information provided by... 

Hurricane  
Personal Preparedness: 

Don’t wait… 
It is human nature to put things off.  We all tend to do it.  But when it comes to 
preparing for a hurricane, you can’t wait.  When the weather forecasters start 
talking about an impending storm, water, batteries, food, and other essential items 
start flying off of store shelves.  Make plans now.  Gather the items for your disaster 
supply kit today!  Don’t wait until it’s too late. 
 
Have a plan! 
Evacuate or stay put?  Sure, every situation may be different, but have a plan set.  If 
you are going to evacuate, know where you are heading.  Remember, lots of people 
will be heading in the same direction.  If you’re going to stay, do you have a “safe 
room” prepared in your home?  How about a shelter?  In the event of a disaster such 
as a hurricane, The Villages Elementary School on Rolling Acres Road is a “pet-
friendly” shelter.  Be prepared before disaster strikes. 
 
Personal Preparedness Checklist: 
 Develop disaster and first-aid supply kits, have 7 days’ worth of supplies on hand  
 Store loose out-door patio items / furniture 
 Prune trees or weak dead branches / wind chimes 
 Place vital documents in waterproof containers 
 Remove and secure valuables 
 Develop a plan for handling your pets 
 Register physically challenged persons with the appropriate emergency 

management offices 
 Register with your county emergency notification system: 

Sumter County Residents – www.sumterprepares.com 
Lake County Residents – www.alertlake.com 
Marion County Residents – www.alertmarion.com  

 Purchase a programmable weather radio:  (For the hearing impaired, additional 
accessories are usually available through the manufacturer of the unit. A strobe 
light attachment will let you 'see' an alert or emergency warning as it comes in.) 

Channel 5 – 162.500 MHZ 
SAME Codes: 
Sumter – 012119 
Marion – 012083 
Lake – 012069 

For assistance on programming your weather radio, please contact The 
Villages Public Safety Department at 352-205-8280. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information provided by the National Safety Council- https://www.nsc.org/work
-safety/get-involved/national-safety-month 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 1 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 The Village Community Development District No. 1 Board of Supervisors is 
seeking applicants who are interested in filling Seat 4, which was recently vacated 
due to the resignation of the Board Supervisor.  The remainder of the existing four 
(4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2022. 

 

 Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by 
Florida Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the 
United States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, and who registers to 
vote with the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is 
located".   To obtain additional information or request an application you may 
contact Jennifer McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the 
application on the www.DistrictGov.org website.    

 

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than  
5 p.m. on Friday, June 28, 2019  

at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages. 

 

 The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants during a Board Meeting to 
be held on Friday, July 12, 2019 at 8:00 a.m. in the District Office Board 
Room, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, FL.  

 

 **The Board of Supervisors welcome interested applicants to include a 
resume with their experience as an attachment to the application.** 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 4 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 The Village Community Development District No. 4 Board of Supervisors is 
seeking applicants who are interested in filling Seat 2, which was recently vacated 
due to the resignation of the Board Supervisor.  The remainder of the existing four 
(4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2020. 

 

 Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by 
Florida Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the 
United States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, and who registers to 
vote with the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is 
located".   To obtain additional information or request an application you may 
contact Jennifer McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the 
application on the www.districtgov.org website.    

 

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than  
5:00 p.m. on Friday, July 26, 2019  

at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages. 

 

 The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants during a Board Meeting to 
be held on Friday, August 9, 2019 at 1:30 p.m. in the Ashley Wilkes Room 
of the Savannah Regional Recreation Center, 1545 Buena Vista 
Boulevard, The Villages, FL.    

 

 **The Board of Supervisors welcome interested applicants to include a 
resume with their experience as an attachment to the application** 



 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 7 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

The Village Community Development District No. 7 Board of Supervisors is 
seeking applicants who are interested in filling Seat 5, which was recently vacated 
due to the resignation of the Board Supervisor. The remainder of the existing four 
(4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2022. 

 

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida 
Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United 
States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, and who registers to vote with 
the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is located". To 
obtain additional information or request an application you may contact Jennifer 
McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the application on 
the www.DistrictGov.org website.    

 

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than Noon 
on Wednesday, July 3, 2019 at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, 
The Villages. 

 

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants during a Board Meeting to be 
held on Thursday, July 11, 2019 at 8:00 a.m. in the District Office Board 
Room, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, FL.  

 

**The Board of Supervisors welcome interested applicants to include a resume 
with their experience as an attachment to the application.** 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

VILLAGE CENTER COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 

FOR THE LADY LAKE / LAKE COUNTY PORTION OF THE VILLAGES 

 

Village Center Community Development District for the Lady Lake / Lake County 
portion of The Villages (this area does not include Fruitland Park) is seeking a 
primary and alternate volunteer member to serve as their representative on 
the Architectural Review Committee. 

 

The primary applicant must be a full time resident of the Lady Lake / Lake 
County portion of The Villages (this area does not include Fruitland Park) and 
have lived in The Villages for at least one year.  Candidates are recommended to 
have education and/or experience in any of the following areas:  architecture, 
ability to read site plans, residential/commercial construction, building 
management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, county code 
enforcement, etc; however, this is not required.  The Committee meets weekly, on 
Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours (8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.).   

 

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of the Lady Lake / Lake 
County portion of The Villages (this area does not include Fruitland Park) and 
have lived in The Villages for at least one year.  Candidates are recommended to 
have education and/or experience in any of the following areas:  architecture, 
ability to read site plans, residential/commercial construction, building 
management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, county code 
enforcement, etc; however, this is not required.  This requires attendance at the 
ARC meeting every week for the first four (4) weeks and once every month 
thereafter.  The Committee meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 4 
hours (8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.).   

 

If you are interested in becoming a primary or alternate volunteer representative 
for the Lady Lake / Lake County portion of The Villages, please contact the 
Community Standards Department at 352-751-3912 or visit our website at 
www.DistrictGov.org.  Applications for the primary and alternate member are due 
no later than Monday, July 15, 2019. 



 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Is seeking an alternate committee member for Village Community 
Development District No. 1 

Village Community Development District No. 1 is seeking a volunteer to serve as an 
alternate committee member for the Architectural Review Committee (ARC).  The 
applicant must be a full time resident of Village Community Development District 
No. 1 and have lived in The Villages for at least one year.  Committee members are 
recommended to have education and/or experience in any of the following areas:  
architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial construction, 
building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, county code 
enforcement, etc; however, this is not required.  The Committee meets weekly, on 
Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours (8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.).   

 

The required attendance for the alternate is to attend an ARC meeting each week for 
four (4) weeks and then monthly thereafter.  If you are interested in becoming an 
alternate representative for Village Community Development District No. 1, 
please contact the Community Standards Department at 352-751-3912. 

 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

Is seeking an alternate committee member for Village Community 
Development District No. 3 

Village Community Development District No. 3 is seeking a volunteer to serve as an 
alternate committee member for the Architectural Review Committee (ARC).  The 
applicant must be a full time resident of Village Community Development District 
No. 3 and have lived in The Villages for at least one year.  Committee members are 
recommended to have education and/or experience in any of the following areas:  
architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial construction, 
building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, county code 
enforcement, etc; however, this is not required.  The Committee meets weekly, on 
Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours (8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.).   

 

The required attendance for the alternate is to attend an ARC meeting each week for 
four (4) weeks and then monthly thereafter.  If you are interested in becoming an 
alternate representative for Village Community Development District No. 3, 
please contact the Community Standards Department at 352-751-3912. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR 
RESIDENTS RESIDING IN DISTRICT 12 

As part of the City of Wildwood’s and the privately owned South Sumter Utility 
Company’s (Utility) potable water  system maintenance program, the Utility has 
contracted with Jacobs/CH2M to develop and implement a Unidirectional 
Flushing (UDF) Program for all areas of The Villages south of SR 44. UDF 
programs are commonly used across North America to improve operations, 
enhance the water system and improve service standards. One of the goals of this 
program is to help alleviate some of the discolored water issues that have been 
intermittently experienced. An additional goal is to help prepare the potable water 
system for a change in water source. During the month of July, the water source 
for The Villages south of SR 44 will transition to the new Water Treatment Plant 
(WTP) that is being constructed near the intersection of CR 468 and the Turnpike. 

The UDF Program began during the week of May 28th and is anticipated to 
continue for approximately 5 to 6 weeks in order for all areas of the potable water 
system to be addressed.  The duration for each area being flushed is anticipated to 
be approximately 2 to 4 days and will occur during weekdays between the hours of 
7 am and 6 pm. Immediately prior to the beginning of UDF activities in each area, 
door hanger notices will be placed at each residence or commercial facility. 

For additional information, please contact the District Utility Customer Service 
office at (352) 750-0000.    

 


